Information for Nursery parents September 2020.

Dear Parents, I am very aware that, due to the pandemic and restrictions in place we have missed out on the normal opportunities to meet before your child started nursery with us. For this I am sorry, it is such a shame that you have not been able to see our wonderful learning environment. I will now endeavour to give you some information about what to expect for the year ahead.

This year is an important year of learning for your child, which will lay the foundations for all future learning. We will place a strong emphasis on the Characteristics of Effective Learning which encourage children to develop the skills to be lifelong effective learners. The Characteristics of Effective Learning are:
Playing and Exploring: Encouraging children to ‘have a go’ and participate in different activities and experiences.
Active Learning: This enables children to build resilience through achievable challenges which develop concentration and encourage children to keep trying even if they encounter difficulties. This in turn promotes a sense of achievement and success.
Creating and Critical Thinking: Supporting children to have and to develop their own ideas, to devise new strategies and to make links in their learning.
Whilst in nursery we follow the Foundation Stage Curriculum. This is a play based curriculum, which is divided into seven different areas of learning. In nursery we place a strong emphasis on the three ‘Prime Areas’ of development which are: Physical Development, Personal, Social and Emotional Development and Communication and Language Development.
Your child will be learning important life skills such as socialising with other children, learning to share and take turns, communicating with others, developing in confidence, making choices and becoming more independent.
There are also four ‘Specific Areas’ of learning, these are Mathematical Development, Literacy Development, Expressive Art and Design, and Understanding the World. We will provide lots of exciting, motivating activities for your child to participate in which will cover a wide range of learning objectives.  
We have a fantastic, stimulating learning environment both inside and outside and the children are encouraged to spend time outside each day, this provides lots of opportunity for physical development and also to experience nature, the different seasons and learn about the world around them.
We strongly believe that real life experiences are important in helping young children to develop and learn. With that in mind we provide lots of opportunity for trips out, such as going to the park and visiting places of interest that are linked to our learning. We also have some Giant African Land Snails as pets in nursery. The children are encouraged to help to care for them and are offered opportunity to handle them regularly.
We will keep you informed of your child’s development and learning across the different curriculum areas by providing you with access to ‘Tapestry’ this is your child’s online interactive learning journal.  You will be able to access photographs and observations of your child’s learning journey and we will keep you informed of the exciting work we are doing in nursery. You will also have opportunity to add your own pictures and information on your child thus providing a two way flow of information so we can truly work in partnership with you to achieve the best outcomes for your child. 
Useful information:
· We require you to fill in the ‘About Me’ form on the Tapestry website as this will provide us with important information and help us to understand your child’s needs.
· This term we are learning all about ourselves. Please could you provide a family photo so that we can display it in nursery and discuss it with your child.
· Please provide your child with a name labelled water bottle each day
· Your child should be wearing pants to school. If they are recently toilet trained do not worry, we are used to them having ‘little accidents’ and we will clean them up and encourage them to use the toilet. If you are having problems with toilet training please let us know and we will work with you to train them.
· Our school policy states that no jewellery should be worn. (stud earrings are permitted for pierced ears)
· Your child will bring a library book home every Monday for you to share with them. Please return the book every Friday.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]We would greatly appreciate a ten pounds donation each term to help us to pay for resources for the children. Please bring this directly into nursery.
· Please keep an eye on the information board outside nursery. We will use this to keep you updated with messages and information.

We are available every morning if you ever have any concerns or questions about your child. We welcome your comments and encourage you to share information with us about your child so that we can provide the best possible care and education tailored to their needs.
We look forwards to getting to know you and your child and anticipate a fun year of learning ahead.
The Nursery Team,
Mrs Fowler and Mrs Butler 






